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Technical College System of Georgia 

Academic Affairs Division – Office of Technical Education (OTE) 
 

Information Ticket 
Date: Monday, June 12, 2017 

 
Prepared by: George Schramm Email: gschramm@tcsg.edu 

 
 

Process Action Required 

 Curriculum Revision 
 

 Course Revision 
 

 Probe Notice 
 

 Probe Feedback 

 Probe Outcome 

 Other 

 

 Notify Appropriate Personnel 
 

 Submit Vote 
 

 Notify Faculty and Administration 
 

 Information Only 
 

 
Submit Vote By: 

7/24/2017 

 

PAS Group Title/PAS Code: Cosmetology (0400) 

 
Program Standard Title/Major Code(s) AND/OR Course Standard Title/Course Code(s): 

 

Nail Technician (NT11) 
 

COSM 1180 Nail Care I 
COSM 1190 Nail Care II 
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Ticket Information: 
 

The Cosmetology IFCC met in February 2017 and voted to shorten the Nail Technician certificate (NT11) to match the 
minimum number of contact hours required for licensure by the Georgia State Board of Cosmetology and Barbers. 
The proposed revision reduces the total contact hours from 630 to 525 and the total credit hours from 20 to 19. 

 
In the aggregate, the proposal would reduce the average number of contact hours per credit in the certificate. 
Currently that ratio stands at 31.5 contact hours per credit. The revisions would reduce that ratio to 27.63 contact 
hours per credit. 

 
The current program contains two 5 credit hour courses. The competencies covered in these two courses would be 
distributed across three 3 credit hour courses (details below). No other courses or programs would be impacted by 
the proposed changes. 

 
Current courses to be removed: 
COSM 1180 – Nail Care I (version 201003) – 5 credit hours 

COSM 1190 – Nail Care II (version 201003) – 5 credit hours 
New courses to be added: 
COSM 1180 – Natural Nail Practicum (version 201714) – 3 credit hours 
COSM 1190 – Advanced Nail Practicum I (version 201714) – 3 credit hours 
COSM 1200 – Advanced Nail Practicum II (version 201714) – 3 credit hours 

 
Each college should submit a vote before the probe period ends on Monday, July 24, 2017. 


